
Vote no on SB 2208.   
 
Senate Energy and Natural Resources 

I stand before you today to emphasize the vital importance of private property rights, local control, and the clear 
division of federal, state, and local rights within our governance structure. 

Private property rights are fundamental to our societal structure, promoting personal freedom, economic growth, 
and responsible land management. Coupled with this, local control is essential because it allows communities to 
govern themselves in ways that best fit their unique circumstances, values, and future visions.  

The division of rights among federal, state, and local governments, as intended by our Constitution, is designed to 
protect against the overreach of power and ensure that decision-making is as close to the people affected by those 
decisions as possible. Local municipalities are meant to handle local issues, states to manage broader regional 
concerns, and the federal government to address national interests. This layered governance system fosters 
accountability and responsiveness. 

The proposed measure to penalize cities by withholding state grants for adopting ordinances that conflict with 
state-approved energy projects disrupts this delicate balance. It's an overstep into local governance, compelling 
cities to align with state agendas at the expense of local governance and autonomy. This not only undermines the 
rights of local governments to make decisions that reflect their community's consensus but also blurs the lines of 
authority, potentially leading to a scenario where local governance is merely an extension of state or federal will 
rather than a distinct layer of government. 

By penalizing cities in this manner, we are effectively saying that local voices do not matter when they oppose state 
or federal initiatives, regardless of the local impact or community agreement. This approach could set a precedent 
where local governance is continuously held hostage to state or federal pet projects, diminishing the very essence 
of what local control and the division of governmental rights are meant to uphold.   

We must protect the integrity of each governmental level, ensuring that local decisions are made by those most 
intimate with local conditions, and with the people  who have the most to gain and lose from these decisions.  We 
MUST preserve local municipalities rights to protect their property, people, and environment if needed from ill-
advised taxpayer-sponsored pet projects.   

This bill is loaded with “unintended consequences” and a massive power grab and centralization of power. Many 
times in the last 4 years, right here in North Dakota, even though a proposed bill it is good for the rights of the 
people, but has been shut down with the phrase, “We will lose federal funding.”  This is exactly what this would do 
to local governments. It would keep local public servants from doing what may be right for their people under the 
pressure and threat of withholding taxpayer funds that they’ve grown accustomed to relying upon.  

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Dr. Steve Nagel, DC  

Bismarck, ND 



  


